
Meeting Minutes
Rosamond Elementary School Community Council
May 26, 2022 - DRAFT

Attendees
Members Present: Candie Checketts, Sue Redington, Seth Otteson, Glenda Butikofer,

Heather Fisher, Linzie Middleton, Eric Veenendaal, Cara Chase

Members Absent: Andrea Leary

Guests Present: Abbie Richman (PTA President), Mickelle Butterfield (PTA President
Elect)

Committee Business

1. Minutes from the May, 2022 meeting were unanimously approved.

2. Eric Veenendall was elected in as Chair and Linzie Middleton was elected in as
Secretary.

3. Council Responsibilities were reviewed for new and existing members and guests.

4. School Items discussed-
a. Emotional Wellness room is almost ready for implementation. Once staff is

completely trained the room will be available for brief times throughout the day for
students who feel they need a short break.

i. Rachel Devine is currently receiving training to be able to welcome
students and provide support as needed when they attend the wellness
room

b. Panorama Reports will start being sent home with report cards-
i. the Panorama Report is a district wide social and emotional well being

quiz that is presented to students grades 3, 4, 5, and 6, three times
throughout the year. Teachers will use the data in order to make decisions
that improve the overall wellness of each student in their classrooms.

ii. Student are not required to take the quiz.
iii. An email was sent to parents with information about what kinds of

questions students are asked to answer and have the option of opting
their student out of the quiz.

c. Reading intervention and assistant training strategies were discussed. More
specifically for the Special Education Department. Ensuring that those who help
in Walk to Read Groups and those who assist in resource are using interventions
and curriculum with fidelity



5. A council member motioned to adjourn the meeting and the Council unanimously
approved.

_______________________________________________________________________________

Next Meeting will be held on Thursday, January 12th at
4:30pm in the Library.


